
CHESHIRE EAST COUNCIL

Minutes of a meeting of the Licensing Act Sub-Committee
held on Tuesday, 7th November, 2017 at Council Chamber, Municipal 

Buildings, Earle Street, Crewe CW1 2BJ

PRESENT

Councillor W S Davies (Chairman)

Councillors D Bebbington and M Parsons

OFFICERS IN ATTENDANCE

Kim Evans, Licensing Team Leader
Jennifer Knight, Senior Licensing Officer
Aoife Ryan, Lawyer
Julie Zientek, Democratic Services Officer

13 APPOINTMENT OF CHAIRMAN 

RESOLVED –That Councillor S Davies be appointed Chairman.

14 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

There were no declarations of interest.

15 APPLICATION FOR A REVIEW TO THE PREMISES LICENCE AT  
WHITE HORSE INN, 22 PILLORY STREET, NANTWICH CW5 5BD 

The Sub-Committee considered a report regarding an application for the 
review of the Premises Licence for the White Horse Inn, 22 Pillory Street, 
Nantwich CW5 5BD.

The following attended the hearing and made representations with respect 
to the application:

 the applicant
 a representative of the Public Health Team
 two representatives of Cheshire Constabulary
 three representatives of the premises licence holder
 the designated premises supervisor
 a supporter of the premises

After a full hearing of the application and in accordance with the rules of 
procedure, the Chairman of the Sub-Committee reported that, after taking 
account of:



 The Secretary of State’s Guidance under section 182 of the 
Licensing Act 2003

 Cheshire East Borough Council’s Statement of Licensing Policy
 The four licensing objectives (namely the prevention of crime and 

disorder, public safety, the prevention of public nuisance, and the 
protection of children from harm)

 All the evidence, including the oral representations made at the 
meeting and the written representations of interested parties

the following course of action had been agreed:

RESOLVED - That it is not appropriate to take any action or impose any 
further conditions on the licence in order to prevent harm to the licensing 
objectives at this time.

The applicant and parties who had made relevant representations were 
reminded of their right to appeal this decision to the Magistrates’ Court 
within 21 days of service of the written notice of the decision.

The meeting commenced at 2.00 pm and concluded at 3.58 pm

Councillor W S Davies (Chairman)


